# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

### BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

### Held April 24, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Dennis Allison, Pete Smith, Iris Hedges, BJ Cottrill, Tom Robb, John Huffer, Don Watkins

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$13,265.94 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5258	04/14/2018	BEAR'S OVERHEAD DOORS	\$3,084.00
5259	04/23/2018	BEN HUPP	\$506.48
5260	04/23/2018	Daniel VanBuren	\$169.51
5261	04/23/2018	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$88.25
5262	04/23/2018	Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc.	\$598.82
5263	04/23/2018	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$332.06
5264	04/23/2018	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$331.98
5265	04/23/2018	Auditor of State	\$567.00
5266	04/23/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$86.53
5267	04/23/2018	Barb Selegue	\$115.41
5268	04/23/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$47.91
5269	04/23/2018	Power Parts Engineering	\$506.87
5270	04/23/2018	JOHN HOFFER	\$625.00
5271	04/23/2018	HOPEWELL DATA SYSTEM	\$65.00
5272	04/23/2018	Rubber Safe Playgrounds, LLC	\$1,705.00
5273	04/23/2018	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$551.75
5274	04/23/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$939.29
5275	04/23/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5276	04/23/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5277	04/23/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$307.97
5278	04/23/2018	PR DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5279	04/23/2018	PR DONALD W WATKINS	\$681.09
			\$13,265.94

<u>Correspondence</u> New garage doors have been installed. Trustees would like to set a date to spread the new rubber mulch. Board decided on May 20<sup>th</sup> at 9am.

#### REPORTS

<u>Safety</u> Road crew will concentrate on filling pot holes since the weather is getting nice. <u>ZONING INSPECTOR</u> Barb Selegue reported she issued 1 permits for address 12255 Laurel Hill RD.

There will be a junk car meeting in May. Third Tuesday of May. She is currently working on 5 different junk cars.

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue reported there were approximately 64 children at the Easter Egg hunt. The seniors did not do hot dogs this year. There will be a noodle dinner on April  $28^{th}$ .

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

# Held April 24, 2018

Ed Monroe asked if the township still plans to sell the road grader. Trustees probably will.

Ed also stated the new Licking Township Fire Department should be done in mid May. Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren.

With business complete the board adjourned at 7.25pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren-Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer